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Tena koutou, tena koutou, tena koutou katoa 

Week 10 has come and gone and we are almost at the end of term 1.  With only four days of school 

remaining, it feels like we are only getting started.  We have really enjoyed seeing our student numbers 

increase every day this week.  We reached our high yesterday with 86% of our students back at school and 

learning again.  Thank you to all of the parents, caregivers and whanau who have got their children back to 

school.  Next week we will be chasing up the remaining 14% to see why they are not attending school at 

present.  We really want to get everyone back next week.  Please help us to achieve that goal.   

This week has been heavily focused on reconnecting with our students, reinforcing our school values 

(Respect, Personal Responsibility and Passion) and re-establishing our school rules and routines.  In the 

classroom, the teachers have focused on rebuilding positive learning focused relationships with their 

students.  Students are being challenged to remember their reading and writing e-asTTle levels and their 

stages in mathematics and to begin considering their next steps in these areas too.   

Thank you to all the parents, caregivers, whanau and students that joined the OIS Community Zui this week 

on ‘Understanding Your Child’s Achievement while in Year 7 & 8’.  The focus of the presentation was linking 

the New Zealand Curriculum, OIS assessment and how their results relate to where your child should be on 

their learning journey.  Thanks to the participants who asked questions and those that acknowledged that it 

was helpful.  We will be doing a similar presentation in term 2, closer to our mid-year reports to help you 

understand them better before student conferences.  The zoom powerpoint presentation will be uploaded 

on to the Otahuhu Intermediate School website and facebook page next week. 

 

Nga mihi nui 

The Leadership Team   

OIS COMMUNITY ZUI 

WELL-BEING  

TUESDAY 12 APRIL 2022   

5.30pm to 6.30pm  

Next weeks zoom session will be targeting well-being and 

building strong relationships with your child. 

Meeting ID:  871 3321 9987 

Passcode:  OIS 

FULL-TIME TEACHER AIDE VACANCY 

MONDAY to FRIDAY   

8.15am to 3.00pm  

If you are interested in applying for this position,          

please email Grace Gemmell                                                     

ggemmell@otahuhuint.school.nz                                               

or contact on (09) 2766421 Ext. 104   

PART-TIME TEACHER AIDE VACANCY 

TUESDAY & THURSDAY   

8.15am to 3.00pm  

If you are interested in applying for this position,  

please email Grace Gemmell                                                     

ggemmell@otahuhuint.school.nz                                               

or contact on (09) 2766421 Ext. 104   
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS TERM 1 

WEEK ELEVEN   
Wednesday 13 April 

Life Changer 
Tribe workshop 

 

Last Day of Term 1  
Thursday 14 April 2022 

 

GOOD FRIDAY  
Holiday 

Friday 15 April 2022 
 

School Holidays  
16 April—2 May 

 

TERM 2  Start Monday 2 May 2022 

 SCHOOL APP  

-if you were unaware, Otahuhu              

Intermediate School does have a 

school app that you can download    

on to your mobile phones.   

 Just scan the QR code on the  

newsletter. 

 Tap on the link http://onelink.to/

sb8tvm 

 The link will take you to             

KIwiSchools Connect. Then press 

Install, to install the app. 

 Once app is loaded, tap on Open. 

 Then you will see a list of          

AVAILABLE SCHOOLS.  Scroll down 

and select  Otahuhu Intermediate 

School and tap on the school name 

to load it. 

 KS Connect will now be loaded on 

your apps mobile page. 

 If you tap on the KS Connect, then 

the Otahuhu Intermediate School 

information should appear.  

We are on facebook now  

- https://www.facebook.com/OtahuhuIntermediateSchol  

(09) 2766421  Office 8am - 4pm       Email  office@otahuhuint.school.nz       

Enrolment applications are now being taken for 2023.   
The closing date for non-preference students is the last day of Term 1, 2022. 

Application forms can be downloaded from the school website. 
Enrolment packs can be collected from the school office or sent by post.   

Please email or phone the school to request one. 
Use the checklist provided to ensure all necessary documents  

are included before submitting applications. 
Applications can be emailed to office@mcauleyhigh.school.nz. 

Please note:  Submitting an application does not guarantee enrolment.   
You will be advised once the application has been processed. 

Chill Out Holiday 
Programme   

 

The Otahuhu Chill 
Out Holiday  
Programme offers  
a safe and fun  
environment for 
school aged         
children. We offer  
a wide range of  
interactive age  
appropriate activities throughout the day to keep the children occupied and 
having fun!  We are MSD Approved and WINZ subsidies are available for 
families in our community – you could save up to 80% on your fees if not 
more! 

Otahuhu Pool & Leisure Centre  Mason Avenue, Fairburn Reserve   

https://www.facebook.com/OtahuhuIntermediateSchool
mailto:office@mcauleyhigh.school.nz

